%% THE UNIVERSITY OF WINNIPEG

To: Office of the Corporate Secretary and General Council
From: Harinder Aujla, chair of the Senate Curriculum Committee (SCC)
Date: April 25, 2025

Re: Annual Report of the Senate Curriculum Committee (2024-2025)

As chair of the Senate Curriculum Committee (SCC), | submit the following report to Senate for the
period May 1, 2024 to April 30, 2025.

In 2024-2025, the membership of the committee consisted of:

Harinder Aujla (Chair)
Esmat Elhami

Ryan Eyford***
Grace O'Farrell
Patricia Fitzpatrick***
Matthew Flisfeder***
Laura Forsythe***
Yongshan He

Jennifer Jeffrey**
Danika Littlechild*
Celiese Lypka

Gerren McDonald*
Stephen Penner
Gyanendra Pokharel***
Brianne Selman

Ray Silvius

Lindsay Wong*
Tabitha Wood

* joined September 2024
** joined January 2025
*** term expired June 30, 2024

From May 2024 to April 2025, the SCC reviewed and moved forward the following:

e New Course Proposals — 153/159 credit hours

e Revisions —219/228 credit hours

e Deletions — 45 credit hours

e Experimental Course Proposals — 54/57 credit hours
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e |nactive — 9 credit hours

On behalf of the ICR Committee, SCC presented the following course deemed appropriate for
fulfilling the ICR requirement (3 credit hours):

UIC-2035(3)/HIST-2613(3) History of Indigenous Institutional Development in Winnipeg

The SCC received the following submissions by the 2025 curriculum deadline (March 31):

e New courses — 159/180 credit hours

e Course Revisions — 240/336 credit hours
e Course Deletions — 247/256 credit hours
e Course Inactivations — 24 credit hours

The SCC thanks the DCCs, DCC chairs, and department assistants for the careful attention

given to their submissions, and for working collaboratively with other departments and

programs on curriculum matters. We also thank the subject Librarians for their work on the

library consults that accompany new course proposals. Finally, the committee

acknowledges the invaluable administrative support and experience of Jackie Benson, who serves a
critical role on the committee, for which we are incredibly thankful.

As chair, | would like to thank all members of the SCC for their valuable service to the
university over the past year. In particular, | want to express my gratitude to Colin Russell
for his contributions to the SCC’s deliberations in his ex officio capacity and for his broad
institutional knowledge which is essential to the work of the committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Harinder Aujla
chair, Senate Curriculum Committee



